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SHOOTING UNDER INVESTIGATION

Tigard Police Detectives are investigating an overnight shooting that sent one man
to the hospital.

At 11:43 PM on Monday, March 11", patrol officers on the graveyard shift were
dispatched to an assault with a weapon call at a motel in the 11400 block of SW Pacific
Highway. Several witnesses reported someone had been shot. Arriving officers
confirmed a man was shot, and medical crews took him to the hospital with life-
threatening injuries.

The person who fired the shot stayed at the scene and was safely arrested. At this
time, he has been taken to the Washington County Jail on charges of first-degree
assault and unlawful use of a weapon.

Officers learned the two men were staying in neighboring rooms at the hotel and had
gotten into a verbal argument before the shooting. Their names are not being
released at this time.

Detectives with the Tigard Police Criminal Investigation Unit are actively investigating
this case.

#H##

Page 10of 1





